WESTWOOD MARKETPLACE HOLDINGS LLC
C/O NEW ENGLAND DEVELOPMENT
75 Park Plaza
Boston, MA 02459

August 7, 2020
To: University Ave. Business Owners and Local Residents

This letter serves as a notification for a scheduled temporary road closure of University
Avenue between Harvard and Yale Streets. This closure is required for CSX
Transportation to install a new railroad crossing on University Ave. Please note, thisis a
complete road closure across all four lanes of University Avenue.

The project is scheduled to begin on August 18% at 7:30 AM and end on August 20 at
8:00 PM, weather permitting. During this time, University Avenue will be temporarily
closed between Harvard and Yale Street, for 24 hours per day.

We ask that you please follow the detour signage. Depending on the travel direction,
traffic from the project limits will be directed towards Providence Highway or Route
128. During this temporary road closure, the best route for resident and business access
to University Station or the MBTA Station would be from Route 128. A detour map is
attached. Trucks will be required to comply with local town road truck restrictions that
currently apply, and should seek alternate routes prior to the road closure.

Prior to the project start date, electronic message boards will be placed throughout
town to alert travelers of the impending road closure. Traffic devices, such as signage
and barrel markers, will be installed in the field the morning of the proposed closure. To
ensure safety, the work/closure is being coordinated with Westwood Police and Fire
departments.

Please feel free to contact me at 617-610-8906 or dpellegri@nedevetopment.com if you
require additional information.

Sincerely,

S W

Dave Pellegri
Senior Construction Project Manager
New England Development



